NEW MEXICO SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND & VISUALLY IMPAIRED
BOARD OF REGENTS REGULAR MEETING

July 24, 2013
Albuquerque, NM
These minutes reflect the actual order of business, not necessarily the order of the agenda.
I.
Call to Order, 9:02 a.m., Wednesday, July 24, 2013
The regular meeting was called to order by President Christine Hall at 9:02, a.m., Wednesday, July 24, 2013.  Board members present:  Christine Hall, Alicia McAninch, James Miyagishima, and Caroline Benavidez.  Board members absent:  Jeff Turner who was unable to attend due to other business. Staff present:  Superintendent Linda Lyle: Danette Fuller, Director of Student Services; Margie Macias, Director of Student Support Services; Sylvia Hartley, Interim Director of Business & Finance.  John Williams – Executive Assistant to the Superintendent, was recorder.

II.
Pledge of Allegiance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by James Miyagishima.
III.
Introduction of Guests.
Herb Wright, NMSBVI Foundation Director, and Teri Glaspy, NMSBVI Foundation Board President were present.
IV.
Announcements – Board Comments. 
James Miyagishima – Wished everyone good morning and stated that he always enjoys it when we have our meetings in Albuquerque at the ECP.  
Alicia McAninch – Wished everyone good morning and stated that it is always exciting to be on the ECP campus.  She stated that she is looking forward to this meeting.  She stated that on July 29th there is going to be a memorial service on the Alamogordo Campus for Patty Harmon who was a long time Braille and English Teacher at NMSBVI.  The service is scheduled for 10:00 a.m. in the Rose Garden.  Unfortunately she stated that she will be unable to attend due to other obligations, but she said that she is confident that the service will be attended by a large number of people who were friends and co-workers of Patty Harmon during her many years of service at NMSBVI.  
Caroline Benavidez – Stated that she is also glad to be attending this meeting at the ECP.  She stated that this summer she has had the honor of working with the NM Commission for the Blind as their Daily Living Skills teacher for the STEP program in Albuquerque.  She stated that she is looking forward to the start of the new school year.
Christine Hall – Stated that she is also happy to be at the ECP for this meeting.  The National Federation of the Blind New Mexico had the Braille Enrichment for Literacy and Learning (Bell) Program in Albuquerque this past June.  The program went very well and the people involved wanted to thank everyone at the ECP for all of their support and help with the program.  The Bell Program was successful enough that NFB NM is planning to do it again next summer.  
V.
A.
Public Input.

There was no one present for public input.  

B.
Parent Input.

There was no one present for parent input.
VI.
Board Activities

A. Agenda.  

President Hall asked if there were any revisions to the presented agenda.  Superintendent Lyle stated that she has no revisions to the presented agenda.   
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the agenda, as presented.  (carried unanimously)


B.
Minutes, Regular Meeting of May 22, 2013.  

President Hall asked if there were any corrections to the presented minutes.  There were no corrections.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of May 22, 2013, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

C.
Superintendent’s Report.

Superintendent Lyle stated that she has nothing to add to the presented report but would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.  
VII.
Business and Finance.

A. April 2013 Financial Reports.

Sylvia Hartley presented the financial reports for April 2013, including:


Investment Report


Statement of Net Assets


Statement of Cash Flow

Report of Revenue & Expenditures
Sylvia Hartley reviewed the contents of all of the presented reports.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by James Miyagishima, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the Board moved to approve the April 2013 Financial Reports, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

B. May 2013 Financial Reports.

Sylvia Hartley presented the financial reports for May 2013, including:


Investment Report


Statement of Net Assets


Statement of Cash Flow

Report of Revenue & Expenditures
Sylvia Hartley reviewed the contents of all of the presented reports.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the May 2013 Financial Reports, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
C. Foundation Report.
Alicia McAninch, as the NMSBVI Board of Regents representative on the NMSBVI Foundation Board of Directors, presented an overview of the business of the Foundation since the last meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents.  The activities included the election of the NMSBVI Foundation Board of Directors Officers which include:  Teri Glaspy as President; Sandra Liggett as Vice President; Helen Marquez as Secretary; and Carol Stephens as Treasurer.  Other news included:  two events are being worked on: 1) a Dine-in where on a certain day restaurants agreed to donate a portion of their proceeds to the Foundation, and 2) work is ongoing to plan a Dine-in in the Alamogordo area; Albuquerque Uptown Lions Club Bowl-a-thon is scheduled for September and NMSBVI is the beneficiary of this event; the General Mills Golf Tournament is scheduled for September 9th and NMSBVI is one of the beneficiaries; Sandia Lab CEOs toured the ECP on September 19th; Lovelace Health Systems United Way Campaign Committee is scheduled to tour the ECP on August 28th; work continues on the NMSBVI Foundation web page; and two grant applications have been submitted – 1) Bank of America for $2500, and 2) McCune for $25,000.  Following her presentation she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  Herb Wright stated that in addition to what has been reported he wanted to inform the Board of Regents that on September 25th the NMSBVI Foundation Board of Directors is planning a trip to Alamogordo campus so that they can visit the residential campus.  Superintendent Lyle stated that NMSBVI will transport the Foundation members to Alamogordo in the school’s activity bus.  
VIII.
Executive Session.

9:22 a.m. to 10:10 a.m., July 24, 2013

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to enter into Executive Session at 9:22 a.m., Wednesday, July 24, 2013, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act to discuss: Limited Personnel Issues; Confidential Student Information; Hiring of New Certified Staff; and Legal Issues.  Participating will be Regents McAninch, Miyagishima, Benavidez, Hall, and Linda Lyle, Superintendent.  Roll call vote:  Regent Miyagishima – aye, Regent McAninch – aye, Regent Benavidez, and Regent Hall - aye.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to come out of Executive Session at 10:10 p.m., Wednesday, July 24, 2013, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 where they discussed Limited Personnel Issues; Confidential Student Information; Hiring of New Certified Staff; and Legal Issues.  Roll call vote:  Regent McAninch – aye, Regent Hall – aye, Regent Miyagishima – aye, Regent Benavidez – aye.
IX.
Major Focus – Outreach Services.
Superintendent Lyle and Danette Fuller briefed the Board on the Outreach services that are provided statewide by NMSBVI, with special emphasis on the new model for delivery which includes all departments from each campus.  She stated that Outreach Services are no longer limited to what is provided by the Outreach Department.  She stated that the services that we provided go hand in hand with our Strategic Plan.  Our Strategic Plan Mission states that NMSBVI is a network of services throughout the State of New Mexico.  Our Strategic Plan outlines our desire to ensure that every child is in the right place receiving the right services, taught by a highly qualified instructor, not only within the NMSBVI schools, but within their home districts.  At the present time NMSBVI is not close to that goal, and complete achievement of that goal will take a very long time, and may not be fully realized by those currently working at NMSBVI.  But everyone at NMSBVI is aware of and embraces this goal and works daily to continue progressing towards achievement of that goal.  NMSBVI has made amazing headway towards this goal.  She stated that during her reflection this summer she realized that it is critical that our next step be a language change for NMSBVI.  For the past 110 years NMSBVI has been a “residential” school.  We still have language that states “main campus”, and that term is still used by staff.  We have been working hard at identifying our campuses as the “Alamogordo campus” and the “Early Childhood Program” site.  She stated that she feels that it is now time to make the next shift, which removes the labels of Alamogordo campus and Early Childhood Program and places the focus on the “network of services”, which is much larger than the two campuses.  If we are a network of services it translates to both campuses becoming a part of the whole continuum of services for 89 school districts in the State of New Mexico, not just the residential program in Alamogordo, or the Early Childhood Program in Albuqueque.  This would encourage any of the school districts to utilize the Alamogordo campus and our short term placement program to provide their students with the necessary skills for success within their home school.  We need to have this embedded in our special education law at the State level and at every school district level.  This would make NMSBVI a part of each district’s instruction for their students.  She clarified that this does not mean that NMSBVI needs to change the way we are doing things, it simply means that a change of language is necessary so that everyone, at every level within NMSBVI and throughout the state understands what we are already doing.  We need to ensure that NMSBVI reframes our thinking and language so that we approach our instruction from the point of being an outreach service/resource.  She also talked about the database that is currently being built that will allow every school district in New Mexico to access data about the visually impaired students within their district.  This data will allow each school district to determine their student’s needs and will automatically move their students forward year by year, so that if we are working on a program for students within a certain grade level we will be able to access current data on students within a specific grade level.  When a district is having difficulty with a student we will be able to pull up that student’s data, the serving school district can pull up the data, and we can talk together to develop solutions for that student.  This database is going to be a very important piece of our outreach services.  She stated that Danette Fuller and herself are now an integral part of the Outreach Department.  They meet with the Outreach Department team on Monday of each week, and have retrained themselves to communicate to school districts that the Outreach Department meets weekly and any concerns or questions that the school district may have will be presented to the team at the next weekly meeting and NMSBVI will call the school district immediately following the weekly meeting.  This has been working very well for the school districts, and they are feeling supported as they have a team working with them to resolve their challenges.  The team has also developed a needs assessment tool that is proving to be a valuable resource for the school districts.  NMSBVI is currently traveling to school districts and visiting classrooms that contain students that have a needs assessment on file so that we can ensure that the file is accurate and programs are adequate for each student.  These visits are also proving beneficial to the school districts as 1/3 our school district Special Education Directors turn over every year.  Our database, needs assessments, and visits provide a much needed stability state wide.  She stated that we have a system that is working, and as we add people to our Outreach team, she believes that our model will continue to grow.  

Superintendent Lyle stated that on the topic of summer camps, the summer of 2013 is the first year that our summer camps have been taken out into communities around the state.  We normally have our summer camps at the Alamogordo campus, but because of the amount of construction that we have on the Alamogordo campus we realized that in order to have 2013 summer camps we would need to take them on the road.  She stated that the 2013 camps have been at 5 different school districts around the state, for a total of 6 weeks of camps, and every camp has been a success.  Every district that we went into expressed their pleasure with our camps coming to their communities, and stated their amazement at what their students could do, and what NMSBVI was able to provide to them.  All of the school districts asked if NMSBVI could come back next summer.  Having the camps at the school district taught our staff that the VI students within those districts are just not receiving the level of service that they need, and their families are not getting the assistance and information that they need.  Because of this she recommended that our Alamogordo campus staff also be considered Outreach staff.  As we learn that a particular student needs some additional assistance we can send a member of our staff/faculty to that school district for a couple days to really help that district figure out what they can do to assist their student.  This could be a math, science, language arts teacher, an O&M instructor, Braille instructor, life skills teacher, TVI, etc.  We would like to broaden our pool of Outreach staff by adding Alamogordo campus staff.  Our Monday morning Outreach meetings will not only involve herself, Danette Fuller and Julie Johnson, but also the Secondary Principal and any specific teacher as they are needed.  We are going to start thinking a lot bigger about who are Outreach team is.  

Superintendent Lyle stated that the Personnel Preparation Program (PPP) is alive and well and working very hard with 5 classes in progress:  a pre-service internship; a year one cohort; a year two cohort internship; Foundations; and Anatomy and Functional Assessments.  Dr. Mason and Mark Carter are staying extremely busy and continue to move our PPP forward.  She stated that Danette Fuller and herself are also staying busy as they are the PPP University reps out in the field.  

Superintendent Lyle stated that we are also starting “learning circles” in the state.  We started one with Valerie Tiensvold in the 4 Corners area where she has been working for a long time, and she is trusted by the people she is working with from that area.  They called her this past winter and invited her to attend their monthly VI meetings.  She talked with her team about this invitation and the team was happy to accept the opportunity to work with them.  This has helped the TVI’s in that area of the state to become a cohesive team.  In the Fall Julie Johnson is going to pull together the southeast part of the state and schedule a recurring VI meeting so that they can accomplish the same type of team building that is occurring in the northwest corner of the state.  She stated that she has asked Mark Carter to also do this for Las Cruces/Gadsden.  Danette Fuller is going to do this for the southwest corner of the state.  Helena Travis will pick up the Espanola, Taos, Las Vegas areas which will be the largest challenge.  Superintendent Lyle stated that she will work with the Albuquerque School District.  
Danette Fuller stated that she feels that the immediate challenge is communicating this change in service delivery to the Alamogordo campus staff.  We will need to ensure everyone understands that they are part of the Outreach Program and may be called upon to provide the assistance that Superintendent Lyle spoke about.  We will be communicating to them that we need to focus on the idea of ensuring that the needs of students statewide are being met, not just the students on our Alamogordo campus.  We will be communicating that we need to shift our focus away from getting kids enrolled on our Alamogordo campus, to determining student’s needs statewide and taking our services to their school district if it is determined that that is what is best for the student.  We will of course continue enrolling students at the Alamogordo campus, primarily in a short term program.  The real change is getting everyone to realize that our Outreach Department is going to be much larger and will involve all of the resources that we have available, not just Outreach Department staff.  When evaluating a student we will look at short term placement as well as what we can do within their school district, for academics and expanded core curriculum.  Caroline Benavidez stated that this concept is needed within the state.  No school district should feel that they are on their own when providing services to our VI students, and no school district should be on their own, as ultimately the student suffers.  There is a definite need for a statewide unified philosophy.  She stated that the direction that NMSBVI is taking is needed and appreciated.  Alicia McAninch stated that the European residential schools went to this delivery model years ago, and the U.S. has been behind.  So this approach is certainly overdue.  Superintendent Lyle stated that it is time for NMSBVI to become a resource for our VI students, wherever they are located within the state.  Alicia McAninch stated that in order to get NMSBVI behind this model we need to review our mission statement with everyone, at the beginning of the school year, and let them know the direction that we are going to take to better meet our mission statement.  Superintendent Lyle stated that we have already done that with our Baby Program, and now need to do it for everyone at NMSBVI.  
Superintendent Lyle stated that she would also like to request that she be allowed to bring a revision to the Admissions policy to the Board during the next meeting.  She wants to meet with the staff regarding this revision before she brings it to the Board.  Our current policy states that we will not take a student at the Alamogordo campus if the only reason that we are taking them is because there is a problem within their school district.  She stated that she has a philosophical issue with that restriction, because that student may be getting nothing in their district, and we should not deny the student our services because of an issue that lies within their district.  She stated that she feels that that was placed in the policy in an effort to get districts to provide adequate services for their students instead of just sending them to residential campus.  That does not always work, and results in students not receiving services from their district or from us.  She stated that the Admissions Committee will work on a revision and bring it to the Board as part of the September 2013 agenda.
The Board expressed their pleasure and support of the direction that NMSBVI is taking within the State of New Mexico to ensure that all students, statewide, receive the academic and life skills instruction that they deserve, and fully support the concept of a shared philosophy.
X.
Policies & Procedures.
A.
Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 105, Title IX, Notification/Section 504 Responsibilities – Employment/Work Place.

Superintendent Lyle presented NMSBVI 105 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy and all associated references have been reviewed and no revisions are recommended.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the review of NMSBVI Policy 105, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

B.
Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 106, Title IX, Notification/Section 504, Free & Appropriate Education.


Superintendent Lyle presented NMSBVI Policy 106 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy and all associated references have been reviewed and no revisions are recommended.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the review of NMSBVI Policy 106, as presented.  (carried unanimously)


C.
Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 115, Conflict of Interest.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 115 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated there is no recommended revision to the content of the policy.  This revision reflects the deletion of two state statutes that have been repelled.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 115, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

D. Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 615, Vehicle Usage.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 615 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that paragraph 2. under the Requirements and Safeguards section has been revised to reflect the current practice for obtaining employee’s written record of driving history.  There are no other recommended revisions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 615, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
XI.
Other Items.


A.
Personnel Report.

Superintendent Lyle reviewed the contents of the presented report.  She stated that we have filled all of our instructor and related service staff positions.  We are still interviewing for the Residential Life Supervisor and Residential Life Assistant positions, as well as transportation, housekeeping, and substitute teacher positions.  She pointed out that the provided report is in error.  The three employees listed under Residential Program Transfers/Promotions, and the one employee listed under Early Childhood Program Transfers/Promotions should actually be listed under the Resignations section.  Following her review she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.  


B.
Program Updates.

Superintendent Lyle stated that the majority of the program updates were addressed as part of the Major Focus.  Danette Fuller stated that the Alamogordo campus will start the school year with 10 new students.  We have scheduled a music weekend on campus for the secondary students, which is the last weekend in October.  When we had students on campus for the Braille Challenge they all expressed a desire to have a fun weekend on campus that is centered around music.  We will also be doing the Braille Challenge on the Alamogordo campus in February 2014.   Caroline Benavidez asked if there are still plans in place to establish a PPP advisory committee.  Superintendent Lyle stated that we are still going to form a PPP advisory committee.  Dr. Mason’s plan was to establish the committee and hold their first meeting in August 2013.  The 5 classes that she is running right now have temporarily delayed those plans, but it remains on the top of her priority list.  She stated that she believes the committee establishment and the first meeting have been moved to October 2013.  Dr. Mason has already put together a list of people that she is going to invite to sit on the advisory committee.  President Hall asked for an update on the PPP Braille program.  Superintendent Lyle stated that the PPP has two Braille courses: Braille 1 which is literary Braille and is taught in the Fall; and Nemeth Braille which is taught in the Spring.  Caroline Benavidez asked if those courses are still being taught “distance”.  Superintendent Lyle stated that they are.  This year Dr. Mason will teach the Braille 1 course, and Maritiza Morales will teach the Nemeth Braille course as adjunct faculty.  The first session for Braille 1 will be an onsite course to teach students the use of the Braillewriter.  

C.
Instruction & General Performance Measures – FY 2013 - Final.

Superintendent Lyle presented the final report for the FY 2013 Instruction & General Performance Measures.  She stated that the goals reflected in this report were set in 2011, for FY 2013.  We have now finished all of the goals that were set.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the Instruction & General Performance Measures for FY 2013, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
D. Instruction & General Performance Measures – FY 2014.

Superintendent Lyle presented the FY 2014 Instruction & General Performance Measures.  She stated that this report is presented for the Board’s information and does not require a motion.  She stated this report reflects the goals that we are currently working on for FY 2014.  They are the 6 goals as contained in the Board approved Strategic Plan.  She stated that if the Board desires she can review each goal, or she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
E. Instruction & General Performance Measures – FY 2015 - Approval.

Superintendent Lyle presented the FY 2015 Instruction & General Performance Measures for the Board’s review and approval.  The presented report contains 6 objectives along with the performance measures for each objective.  She reviewed each of the 6 objectives for the Board information along with the performance target for each.  Following her review she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the Instruction & General Performance Measures for FY 2015, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

F. HED 2013 Yearly Capital Project Evaluation Approval.

Margie Macias presented three Department of Higher Education 2013 Yearly Capital Project Hearing project evaluation forms.  These are for:  Priority 1 Ditzler auditorium/recreation center and central receiving building renovations and demolition of Bert Reeves Learning Center at an estimated total project cost of $3,922,727.00; Priority 2 Quimby gymnasium and natatorium renovations at an estimated total project cost of $2,026,512.00; and Priority 3 Sacramento dormitory demolition and new construction of two residential cottages at an estimated total project cost of $2,399,315.00.  She stated that these documents must be presented to NM HED for presentation consideration at the upcoming annual hearings for funding from the State of New Mexico.  These are the same projects that were presented to Public School Capital Outlay Council (PSCOC) in June 2013 for their funding consideration.  She reviewed the contents of the three project requests.  She stated that if these requests are approved by the Board, Superintendent Lyle and herself will present the three requests to HED on August 16th.  She stated that she has heard from PSCOC members that it appears that NMSBVI will receive approval of design funding for these three projects from PSCOC.  Once we receive firm approval of the design funding we will move forward with a Request for Proposals for design work on the three projects.  Following her presentation she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Christine Hall, the Board moved to approve the HED 2013 Yearly Capital Project Evaluation for the Sacramento dorm demolition and new construction of two residential cottages, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the HED 2013 Yearly Capital Project Evaluation for the Quimby gymnasium and natatorium renovations, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the HED 2013 Yearly Capital Project Evaluation for the Ditzler auditorium/recreation center and central receiving renovations, and demolition of the Bert Reeves Learning Center, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

G. NMSBVI Foundation Memorandum of Understanding (MOU).

Herb Wright requested that this agenda item be tabled so that the NMSBVI Foundation Board of Directors has sufficient time to review the MOU before submission to the NMSBVI Board of Regents.  He stated that the Foundation Board of Directors intends to review this document and have it ready for presentation to the Board as part of the September 2013 agenda.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to table the NMSBVI Foundation Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) and place it on the September 2013 meeting agenda for presentation.  (carried unanimously)

H. Revision to the 2013-2014 Staff Handbook.

Superintendent Lyle presented the 2013-2014 Staff Handbook for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this handbook does not contain any major revisions.  It has been revised only to reflect the current processes in place.  After her review she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the 2013-2014 Staff Handbook, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

I. Revision to the 2013-2014 Parent & Family Handbook.

Danette Fuller presented the 2013-2014 Parent & Family Handbook for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this handbook does not contain any major revisions.  It has been revised only to reflect the current processes in place.  We have included verbiage that clarifies the prohibition of bullying or harassment, to include via social media and email, and on or off campus. 

UPON A MOTION by James Miyagishima, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the Board moved to approve the 2013-2014 Parent & Family Handbook, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

J. Capital Projects Update.
Margie Macias reviewed the contents of the provided Capital Projects Update.  The review included updates on the following projects:  Quimby Gym/Natatorium Re-roof; Recreation Center/Ditzler Auditorium; Garrett Dormitory; Water Tower Removal; ECP Fence Project; New Watkins Education Building; Site Improvements Phase 1.  Following her review she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  There were no questions.
XII.
Information to the Board.

A. Board Meeting Schedule.

The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Regents will be held on Wednesday, September 11th at the ECP.  
B. Correspondence/Newspaper Articles.

There were no questions.

C. Supplementary Packet.

1. Activity Fund Checklist – May & June 2013
There were no questions.

2. General Fund Checklist – May & June 2013
There were no questions.

XIII.
Meeting Adjourned at 11:58 p.m., Wednesday, July 24, 2013.
(Approved 9/11/13)



(Approved 9/11/13)
​​_______________________

​​​​​            ________________________

Christine Hall, President


Linda M. Lyle, Superintendent
NMSBVI Board of Regents
Regular Meeting July 24, 2013   
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